
Project: Bango Wind Farm 
 
 

Mail: PO Box 1708, 45 Hunter Street, Newcastle, NSW, 2300 
Website: www.cwprenewables.com  

24 July 2020 

 

Dr Paul Rutherford 

Senior Compliance Officer 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

GPO Box 39 

Sydney NSW 2001 

 

 

Dear Dr Paul Rutherford,  

 

RE: Bango Wind Farm SSD6686 – Condition 5 of Schedule 4 – Non-compliance notification  

BWF Nominees Pty Ltd (BWF) is writing to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE), to 

notify of a non-conformance, in accordance with Condition 5 of Schedule 4 of State Significant Development 

6686 (SSD6686). 

 

The non-conformance relates to rock hammering activities that occurred at the Bango Wind Farm project site 

on Sunday 19th July 2020. Two noise complaints were received in relation to noise impacts associated with 

construction activities conducted that morning. The non-conformance relates to Condition 6 of Schedule 3 of 

SSD6686. It also relates to a non-conformance with the Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 

Development - Construction Work Days) Order 2020, which restricts rock hammering during the extended 

hours. 

 

The investigation into this non-conformance is ongoing between BWF and their Contractor. It is expected that 

the Contractor will finish their investigation into this matter and have information available to BWF 27th July 

2020.  Following this, BWF will be in a position to provide further advice to DPIE.   

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Leanne Cross 

Environment Manager 

CWP Renewables  

http://www.cwprenewables.com/

